
HULL MARCHING PIRATES:  The Marching Pirates became a nationally recognized organization 
bringing honor and fame to the Hull High School and the Town of Hull under the leadership and 
dedication of Bob Corcoran.  The Marching Pirates Band and Color Guard were invited to perform at 
many notable events including the Cotton Bowl Parade, White House, Statue of Liberty, and on national 
television.  For over a decade, The Marching Pirates received numerous of awards.  Always showing 
their appreciation for their hometown by entertaining the community with impromptu parades and 
performances. The Marching Pirates never missed performing at a football game, on Memorial/ 
Veteran’s Day and Joshua James Day. 
 
JAMES M. GILLIS:  Life long resident of Hull.  Mr. Gillis is a decorated U.S. Navy Veteran and former 
Hull Police Sergeant who served as the Towns First Safety Officer.  He was Chief Magistrate of 
Hingham District Court.  Mr. Gillis has also been very active in St. Mary's Parish including teaching 
CCD for 25 years.  He was instrumental in establishing and serving as Chairman for the Hull 
Scholarship Fund.  Throughout his years of service, teaching and volunteerism Mr. Gillis has been an 
outstanding role model for his fellow citizens and the youth of Hull.  He has demonstrated his dedication 
to the importance of education and he continues to set an example for all of us as to what it means to 
be "good neighbor". 
  
GARY TWOMBLY:  Mr. Twombly has been volunteering his time to the citizens in Hull, most 
importantly to the children of our town.  Gary has been coaching HYFA for 27 years.  As "Coach 
Twombly" he has been a strong role model and mentor for the many children he coached as well as to 
other coaches.  Long time member of the Park and Recreation Commission and active in the Hull 
Boosters.  For many years he has donated his time for the “Toys for Tots” program.  As a dedicated 
Firefighter, Gary has volunteered and helped out for the past 16 years for the Project KidCare, and has 
also received Fire Department commendations for actions on and off duty including receiving an Award 
for Bravery and the Joshua James Award.  
  
KEVIN M. MORRIS:  Kevin has volunteered and dedicated himself for many years to the Town of Hull 
most notable for spearheading the Endless Summer Festival bringing unprecedented recognition and 
increased revenue to the town for the past 7 years  with a growing attendance in the 
thousands.  Always lending a hand and his PA system; he can be seen at most local events, Memorial 
Day/Veterans Day/fundraisers, helping out whenever and wherever needed.  As this past year's 
Chamber of Commerce President, Kevin has done an exceptional job of promoting the car show, 
Endless Summer, Holiday Showcase, Drowned Hogs weekend, Soup & Chowderfest and developing 
and running our towns first Home Show and Sustainable Living expo.    
  
DR. JOHN A. SILVA:  Dr. Silva is a decorated Veteran from both the U.S. Navy and U.S. Army 
Reserves which he retired as a Lieutenant-Colonel.  Dr. Silva is a highly respected dentist who has 
treated    many towns’ people.  Dr. Silva has served on numerous boards and committees including 
Hull School Committee, Board of Selectman, and the School Building Committee.  He serves as a 
Lector and as a member of the St. Mary's Parish Council.  He is a long time member of the Lion's Club.  
He has also served as a baseball coach for over 20 years from little league through high school.  Dr. 
Silva continues to share his time and talents to make our town a better place to live and serves as a 
role model for citizens to become more active in community affairs. 
 
JUDETH VAN HAMM:  Ms. Van Hamm’s full time dedication to the town is known to all.  Over the past 
three decades, she has devoted her time and efforts focusing on the betterment of Hull in a myriad of 
ways.  She had dedicated herself to preserving Hull's open space, recycling and always continuing in 
her crusade to make Hull "sustainable" living.  Judeth has also been instrumental in the development of 
the Weir River Estuary Park and Center, Fort Revere Park preservation, Life Saving Museum, saving 
the Carousel and much more. but most importantly improving the lives for the people of this 
community.  


